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Rooted and growing in the light of God’s love. 

THE WEST VIRGINIA INSTITUTE FOR SPIRITUALITY 
1601 Virginia Street East, Charleston, West Virginia 25311 

304.345.0926 (main) 304.345.8206 (fax) 
Email:  wviscr@aol.com 

Website:   www.wvis.org         
Facebook: The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends of WVIS 

 

As we approach Lent, Spring, and celebrate the 50th 

anniversary of Thomas Mertonôs death, I wanted to 

share this quote with you from the writings of Thomas 

Merton: 

 

“The beginning of love is the will to let those we love be 

perfectly themselves, the resolution not to twist them to 

fit our own image. If in loving them we do not love what 

they are, but only their potential likeness to ourselves, 

then we do not love them: we only love the reflection of ourselves we find in 

themò. 

 

For me, this quote is a challenge of a lifetime.   The quote implies not only that 

I know myself to be imperfect, but also that my interior vision is free enough to 

see the other.   As an artist my life has been dedicated to appreciation, to hearing, 

seeing, and experiencing a variety of interpretations of both familiar and 

contemporary musical works.    

 

I needed to learn build a bridge of understanding from what I liked, or knew to 

what another was providing for me to experience as both new and different.  I 

try to apply that same principle of appreciation to the people in my life, 

especially as I am hoping to grow in authentic love. This type of appreciative 

love requires the discipline characteristic of Lent, the newness of vision 

becoming spring, and the realism that characterizes Thomas Merton.     

 

Thank you for your personal examples of loving attentiveness to the people in 

your life, for yourselves witnessing to new life, new hope and new bridge 

building in our world.  Together we make a difference!  Iôm eager to see you at 

the Almost Heaven retreats where we join in a loving and searching community 

desiring God to ignite in us the fire of Transforming Love. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sister Carole Riley, CDP, Ph.D. 

WVIS Executive Director 
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From the President of the Board:    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

As Board President, I want to introduce and share with you a little bit about myself.  

 

Born in Kansas City, Missouri, February 8, 1960. I received my elementary and secondary education in the 

Kansas City, Missouri, Public School District.  My higher education includes a Bachelor of Science degree 

in Social Psychology from Park College, Parkville, Missouri.  I am a graduate of Central Baptist Theological 

Seminary, Kansas City, Kansas; earning a Master of Divinity and a Master of Arts in Religious Studies. In 

May 2005, I received my Doctorate in Ministry (D.Min.) from United Theological Seminary in Dayton, 

Ohio. On April 11, 2008, I received Certification as an Associate Spiritual Director with WVIS.  

 

In June 2001, God gave direction to me to move from my beloved home in Kansas City to accept my first 

assignment as a full-time pastor at St. Paul Missionary Baptist Church in St. Albans, West Virginia, where I 

presently serve. 

 

God has blessed me with a loving and caring woman of faith in the person of a wife, Mary, who works 

alongside me in the ministry at St. Paul Baptist. We are the proud parents of one son, Michael, Jr., and a 

granddaughter, Trinity.  

 

¥ 
 

 

 

 

Pastor Michael Poke, President 

WVIS Board of Directors         
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West Virginia Institute for Spirituality 

2018 Board of Directors 

 
Pastor Michael Poke, Sr., President 

        Mary Mazza Hendricks, Vice-President 

Rev. Mr. Tom Soper, Treasurer 

Sister Mary White, ASCJ, Secretary 

Carolyn Cannon 

Kay Margocee 

M. Lorraine Young 

Dr. Robert Shankovich 

Ann Robinson 

Rev. David Lake 

Sister Carole Riley, CDP, Ph.D., Ex-Officio 

  
  

Meet Our New Board Members 

Kay Margocee 

Born in Logan, WV and worked as a registered nurse for 20+ years at Logan General Hospital.  I relocated to 

Charleston WV 15 years ago and have been working as a Nurse Practitioner. I was married for 13 years and have a 

son and 2 grandchildren.  My youngest son died of a drug overdose 3 1/2 years ago. Upon relocating to Charleston, 

I began spiritual direction with Sister Carole and she has helped me through many trying events in my life.   I have 

also met many Sisters who have been at the Institute and have received spiritual gifts from them all.  I am so grateful 

for the Institute.  

 

Ann K. Robinson is a native of Charleston, West Virginia.  She received her BS in Business Administration 

(Accounting) from West Virginia University in 1985.  After returning to Charleston, she worked in public 

accounting until joining Catterton Partners in 1990.  Catterton is a private equity firm based in Greenwich, 

Connecticut.  As controller of Catterton, Ann saw its growth from a start-up firm to having billions under 

management.  She retired in 2015.  Although not having children, Ann's belief in the importance of education has 

led her to fund a scholarship at the West Virginia University College of Business and Economics for promising 

students from West Virginia. 

 

Lorraine Young, native of Pittsburgh, now resides on the Jersey shore.  She is recently retired after a 25-year career 

in educational administration.  Lori has been a parishioner of St Pius X Roman Catholic Church in Forked River, 

NJ for more than 30 years.  She is active in community service projects and enjoys spending time with her husband 

Greg, daughter Bethany, and two grandsons. 

 

 

 

 
Welcome Back ï 

We want to welcome back Ann Mathews and Lisa Merrill to WVIS.  Ann will be picking up some of her former 

duties in the office and will be handling registration for the Almost Heaven Retreats.  Lisa will be assisting with 

household duties. We are very fortunate to have these two women back at WVIS. 
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The Charleston Chapter of the Thomas Merton Society 
 

 

Fr. Bill Petro, email: frbpetro42@gmail.com 

The Charleston Chapter of the International Thomas Merton Society (ITMS) meets the second Tuesday of each 

month at WVIS from 7-8:30 pm. 

 

We observe the 50th anniversary of the death of Thomas Merton (1915-1968) this year. Since celebrating his 100th 

birthday in 2015, and Pope Francisô acknowledgement of him as one of the outstanding American spiritual writers 

of the 20th century in his address to Congress (2015), interest in Merton has awakened. His writings are wide 

ranging. 

 

There is Merton: the poet, the literary critic, the social justice prophet, the monk/priest, the spiritual director, the 

seeker of oneôs true self, the person of peace. 

 

Many people heard his call to contemplation.  Once reserved to religious and monks, he invited everyone to 

investigate and experience contemplative prayer and life-style. ñOur real journey in life is interior: it is a matter of 

growth, and of ever greater surrender to the creative action of love and grace in our hearts.ò The call to 

contemplation is at the very core of Mertonôs spirituality. He invites people to experience for themselves the reality 

of Godôs presence.  

 

He wrote about the óinner experienceô: about being ótouched by Godô, about being born anew. He taught the way 

of contemplative prayer, a prayer of resting in God, inviting readers to penetrate below a merely surface existence 

to live lifeôs Mystery. Merton encourages his readers: ñIf we experience God in contemplation, we experience him 

not for ourselves alone but also for others.ò 

 

St. Ignatius in his ñSpiritual exercisesò trains us to be contemplatives-in-action. Mertonôs call to contemplation 

enables us to allow God to unite intimately with us: You in me, and I in you, and together, create a better world. 

 

 

 

Dr. William Brown 

You believe in God, so you presumably agree that "God is with us."  

The corresponding role for us is to be with God.  

 

It doesn't just happen; we must arrange to be with God, but how? That's easy enough to answer in the abstract: 

align your life with God's Will. We're challenged when implementing that abstraction by integrating it into our own 

lives. Doing so seems to require that we gain awareness of exactly what is God's Will for us individually, and 

comport ourselves accordingly.  

 

No doubt many of us pray for guidance when facing career choices (including vocations). Yet, we may later be 

tempted to look back and wonder whether we got it right!  Words from Thomas Merton's prayer should serve to 

allay such concerns, while affording us confident assurance that we are indeed with God:  "I believe that the desire 

to please you does in fact please you. And I hope I have that desire in all that I am doing. I hope that I will never 

do anything apart from that desire. And I know that if I do this You will lead me by the right road, though I may 

know nothing about it."   

 

Merton's bridge to be with God was an abiding desire to please God. We can build that bridge! 
 

mailto:frbpetro42@gmail.com


5 
 
 

Irene Galloway 

After rereading Thomas Mertonôs ñThe Seven Story Mountainò after 50 years, the following are some things that 

really stood out this time.  His parents were loving people but never took him to church or taught him to pray.  His 

Mother died when he was six, his dad when he was 15. 

 

At Cambridge he lived a dissipated life for a year disappointing his guardian and himself.  He went back to the USA 

to his grandparentôs home.  To finish his studies, he enrolled at Columbia University.  It was at this time that the 

hand of God can be seen drawing Merton to himself.  He had a very close band of friends who were also seekers 

and writers. 

 

Two teachers had a profoundly good influence on him, Mark VanDoren and Daniel Walsh.  Merton was studying 

literature and philosophy.  Van Doren was Mertonôs ideal teacher who knew his subject and loved it.  Van Doren 

really educated his students ñby teaching them how to read a book and how to tell a good book from a bad, genuine 

writing from falsity and pastiche.ò  When Merton accidentally got into Van Dorenôs class on Shakespeare, Merton 

said it was the best course he ever had in college.  It was the only place where he ever heard anything sensible said 

about any of the things that were fundamental ï ñlife, death, time, love, sorrow, fear, wisdom, suffering and 

eternity.ò 

 

Daniel Walsh taught a course on St. Thomas Aquinas in the graduate school of philosophy.  Dan recognized 

Mertonôs vocation to the priesthood before Merton told him about his calling.  Dan also told him about the 

Cistercians and how he made a retreat at Gethsemani in Kentucky.  Mertonôs reaction was negative.  He thought it 

sounded cold and terrible with all their fasting and silence.  Dan gave him introductions to the Franciscans 

eventually leading to his teaching job at St. Bonaventure.  Mertonôs joy in teaching and in his students, comes 

across as he writes about the experience.  When Merton decided he wanted to make a retreat before Easter, he 

remembered what Walsh said about his retreat at Gethsemani.  Merton went to Kentucky for his retreat which 

eventually led him to his vocation as a Trappist priest. 

 

Bob Sylvester 

I am always amazed by how I am drawn to Thomas Merton.  He is and points me to the voice of God, especially in 

his writings about contemplation.  In ñThe New Manò he describes contemplation in the chapter, ñThe War Within 

Us,ò as: ñéthe coalescence of life, knowledge, freedom, and love in a supremely simple intuition of the unity of 

all love, freedom, truth and life in their source, which is God.  Contemplation is at once the existential appreciation 

of our own ónothingnessô and of the divine reality, perceived by ineffable spiritual contact within the depths of our 

own beingé. [it] is the sudden intuitive penetration of what really ISé the unexpected leap of the spirit of man 

into the existential luminosity of Reality Itself, not merely by the metaphysical intuition of being, but by the 

transcendent fulfilment of an existential communion with Him Who IS.ò 

 

Those words not only scintillate.  They point me to the essence of my spiritual sensibility and the truth of myself 

and Him Who Is.  Merton uncloaks the incarnation for me and makes Jesus Christ a real human God.  He helps me 

find the calmness, even in the storm, which is so important to reaching God.   

 

Merton is amazing.  He challenges me to become a better person, just as he himself did from his early discoveries 

of Catholicism and a journey into the more eclectic and ecumenical belief system developed later in life.  His God 

is an amazing cosmic entity. 

 

If you thirst for more of Merton, check out: www.monks.org or www.thomasmertonbooks.com or www.merton.org, 

which are among many resources.  Although the words sound complex, it is simple: Be quiet, respect the silence, 

expect nothing, listen openly, and go with The Flow. 

 

http://www.monks.org/
http://www.thomasmertonbooks.com/
http://www.merton.org/
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FLOWING SPIRIT MINISTRY  (Huntington, WV) 
Since starting in September, Liz Deal and I have been developing offerings that are trying to 

cast a wide net to entice people to leave their comfort zones to experience something 

different. At St. Peter Claver Catholic Church, as a result of our survey results, we offered a 

Book Club (Good Goats by Limns and How Big Is Your God? by Coutinho), a Community 

Communion of Saints Table at which the Congregation was invited to honor their own 

departed Beloved saints, a Weekly Bible Study called the Emmaus Group, and an Advent 

Retreat with Potluck Lunch.  

 

At Trinity Episcopal we accepted Rev. Chip Gravesô invitation to 

lead an Advent Retreat on Thursday evening, Dec. 7th from 7-9 

entitled ñSilent Night, Holy Night: The Invitation of Adventò. It was a night of grace 

incorporating mindfulness, breath prayer, statio, music, the Examen, prayer of the 

imagination, and creativity. We have been invited to lead a Vestry Morning Retreat in 

March.  

 

Meanwhile we continue to meet Directees in our new office space. As doors open by the 

Spirit we are choosing to walk through trusting that we are being led! Contact: Liz Deal at lizjdeal@gmail.com 

and Eileen Chwalibog at grace51@aol.com. 

 

 

NEW WVIS DEVELOPMENTS 
by Elaine Soper, Ph.D., Director of Development 

You may have read my first article in WVISôs Fall 2017 Newsletter where I mentioned two startup goals for WVISôs 

development activities. Those goals were to: (1) assist WVIS Associate Spiritual Directors and Interns in 

networking and collaborating to create and share resources for new programs, and (2) to raise awareness of the 

communities where WVIS Associates live and work to inform potential directees of the various programs available 

in their area and at WVISôs main campus. It was also mentioned that it would take some time, resources, and 

prioritizing to get this off the ground. 
 

As work rolled out over the last six months, it seemed these areas became very entwined. And, work is being done 

in all areas: networking, raising awareness of the communities where WVIS Associates live, and new priorities. 

After some discussions with Sister Carole, it was decided to set up a listserv that would include all Associate 

Spiritual Directors, Interns, and faculty of WVIS. Listservs are great for networking and collaborating where all 

people on the listserv are connected with each email and no one is accidentally left out.  
 

Another project in the works is creating a map of all Associates. Associates will be able to see who lives near them 

and who they might be able to team up with to: create joint programs, invite additional participants to their 

programs, or just meet over coffee to brainstorm and support each other. 
 

And finally, it seems many new ideas and programs were identified that would benefit from the help of a grant to 

get them off the ground. Since September, we have submitted three grants for new WVIS projects and are in the 

process of submitting two more that are due early February. This was made possible with the help of Mary Mazza 

Hendricks, a WVIS Board member who lives in Weston, WV. Thank you, Mary, for all your expertise in writing 

and obtaining grant funding!  

 

If you have ideas on grants or funding sources, please contact me, we can always use your ideas and help! Thanks!! 

elainesoper@gmail.com. 

mailto:lizjdeal@gmail.com
mailto:grace51@aol.com
mailto:elainesoper@gmail.com
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What is Spiritual Direction? 
 

Spiritual Direction provides a companion and guide for the journey of spiritual growth.  It is the goal of the 

Spiritual Director to help a person develop a closer relationship with God and to discern the invitations of the 

Holy Spirit. 

 

SPIRITUAL DIRECTION: 

 Assists in de-mystifying prayer, making it a practical part of everyday life; 

 Helps you to see and face the truth about yourself without rationalization; 

 Provides help and non-judgmental support for the rough spots in a Christian life; and 

 Gives clarification on aspects of religious doctrine as it applies to daily life. 

 

  Are you seeking a PRAYER GUIDE? 

The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality has certified spiritual directors/prayer guides who may be able to partner with 

you on your Spiritual Journey.   
 

You may wish to contact one of the following certified 

Associate Spiritual Directors or call 304-345-0926. 

 
Eileen Chwalibog (Huntington) grace51@aol.com 304-521-5463 

Rev. Mr. Brian Crim, Spiritual Director Intern (Inwood, WV) crimscout@gmail.com 304.283.7777 

Marie Crim, Spiritual Director Intern (Inwood, WV) luckymama58@gmail.com 304.229.5014 

Liz Deal (Huntington)  lizjdeal@gmail.com  610-952-2510 

Donna Manko-Kochirka, Spiritual Director Intern (Pittsburgh, PA) deemanko@comcast.net 412.722.4539 

Leanna Lake (Waynesburg, PA) llake0619@gmail.com   814-558-5596  

Kathy Lester (Charleston) kmlester53@yahoo.com 304-610-2852 

Sr. Molly Maloney, OSF (Charleston) wvissrmolly@aol.com  304-542-1385 

Cindy Neely (Chapel Hill, NC) neelycynthia@gmail.com  606-923-0437 

Tom Octave Spiritual Director Intern (Verona, PA) tomoctave@gmail.com 412.867.5032 

Margaret (Susie) Pace (Princeton, Bluefield) topsy@suddenlink.net  304-920-5500 

Father Bill Petro (Bluefield, Princeton, Charleston, Huntington) Frbpetro42@gmail.com  304-206-6288 

Sr. Carole Riley, CDP, Ph.D.  (Charleston) wviscr@aol.com  412-901-4259 

Sr. Ritamary Schulz, ASCJ (Beckley, Charleston, Greensburg, PA) wvsrritamary@aol.com  304-444-5009 

Rev. Diane Shoaf (Miami, FL) shoaf456@bellsouth.net  786-877-8319 

Elaine Soper ï Intern (Greenbrier County, WV) elainesoper@gmail.com     304-667-9432 

Rev. Mr. Thomas Soper, Spiritual Director Intern (Ronceverte, WV) thomassoper@shentel.net 304.667.9732 

Sr. Mary Irene Sorber, SCC (Parkersburg, Lewisburg, Charleston, Buckhannon) wvismaryirene@aol.com 201-230-2362 

Bob Sylvester (Charleston) bsyl@msn.com  304-552-9661 

Dorothy Tullmann, Ph. D, Spiritual Director Intern (Crozet, VA) dftullmann@gmail.com 434.952.3351 

Phyllis Vealey, Spiritual Director (Beckley, WV) pweagel@suddenlink.net 304.228.7780 

Ann Winton ï Spiritual Director Intern (Charleston)  wintonaj@aol.com  (304)549-9533 

Gerri Wright (Charleston) gerwright1@aol.com  304-552-3662 
 

 

Make checks payable:  West Virginia Institute for Spirituality 

The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality is a non-profit 501(c)(3) organization. 

 

Sometimes it is not always possible to meet in person for Spiritual Direction.  Once you have selected a director you may 

decide there are times you would prefer to have your spiritual direction session by Facetime, Skype, Google +, or phone. 

You can work this out with your director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:grace51@aol.com
mailto:lizjdeal@gmail.com
mailto:llake0619@gmail.com
mailto:kmlester53@yahoo.com
mailto:wvissrmolly@aol.com
mailto:neelycynthia@gmail.com
mailto:topsy@suddenlink.net
mailto:Frbpetro42@gmail.com
mailto:wviscr@aol.com
mailto:wvsrritamary@aol.com
mailto:shoaf456@bellsouth.net
mailto:wvismaryirene@aol.com
mailto:bsyl@msn.com
mailto:wintonaj@aol.com
mailto:gerwright1@aol.com
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Lenten  - Pentecost  Reflections 

The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality will publish daily reflections to be used during the 

Lent & Easter Seasons.  The reflections will begin Ash Wednesday (February 14) and run 

through the Pentecost Sunday (May 20). 

 

The reflections will be available on the WVIS website (wvis.org) and in print by contacting 

WVIS at 304-345-0926. 

Spiritual Direction Certification Training Program 

 Each September a new group of candidates begin a three-part journey of development at The West 

Virginia Institute for Spirituality. This Spiritual Direction training program is a part time course of study 

that prepares spiritual directors for ministry in parish communities and religious 

congregations.  Application deadline:  August 1. 

 

Program components may be found by going to this link on the WVIS website: HTTP://WVIS.ORG/WP-

CONTENT/UPLOADS/2013/08/WVIS-SPIRITUAL-DIRECTION-CERTIFICATION-TRAINING-

PROGRAM.PDF   or you may contact Sr. Carole Riley, CDP at 304-345-0926 or wviscr@aol.com. 

 
 
 

WVIS Almost Heaven Retreats 2018 

May 25-July 15, 2018   
www.wvis.org 
304-345-0926 

wvisreg@aol.com 
 
 

Lenten Directed Retreat 

MARCH 23-24, 2018 
TO REGISTER – CALL  304-345-0926 

Almost Heaven Retreats 

Schedule a Retreat at WVIS 
during the year by calling: 

 

  304-345-0926 

http://wvis.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/08/WVIS-Spiritual-Direction-Certification-Training-Program.pdf
http://wvis.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/08/WVIS-Spiritual-Direction-Certification-Training-Program.pdf
http://wvis.org/wp-content/uploads/2013/08/WVIS-Spiritual-Direction-Certification-Training-Program.pdf
mailto:wviscr@aol.com
http://www.wvis.org/
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FEBRUARY  

2ND Tuesday Charleston Chapter of the Thomas Merton Society       7:00 pm 

Wednesdays 11th Step Contemplative Prayer       7:00 pm 

Thursdays Contemplative Prayer    6:30 pm 

Thursdays Womenôs AA Group       5:30 pm 

First Friday Soup and Silence            12 noon 

MARCH  

2ND Tuesday Charleston Chapter of the Thomas Merton Society       7:00 pm 

Wednesdays 11th Step Contemplative Prayer       7:00 pm 

Thursdays Contemplative Prayer    6:30 pm 

Thursdays Womenôs AA Group       5:30 pm 

First Friday Soup and Silence            12 noon 

March 10 The Journey to Authenticity ï Sr. Carole Riley Program 

March 15-18 Giving Jesus Your Heart:  A Spiritual Transplant Retreat 

March 23-24 Lent Directed Retreat 

APRIL  

2ND Tuesday Charleston Chapter of the Thomas Merton Society       7:00 pm 

Wednesdays 11th Step Contemplative Prayer       7:00 pm 

Thursdays Contemplative Prayer    6:30 pm 

Thursdays Womenôs AA Group       5:30 pm 

First Friday Soup and Silence            12 noon 

MAY  

2ND Tuesday Charleston Chapter of the Thomas Merton Society       7:00 pm 

Wednesdays 11th Step Contemplative Prayer       7:00 pm 

Thursdays Contemplative Prayer    6:30 pm 

Thursdays Womenôs AA Group       5:30 pm 

First Friday Soup and Silence            12 noon 

May 25 Almost Heaven Retreats Begin 

JUNE  

2ND Tuesday Charleston Chapter of the Thomas Merton Society       7:00 pm 

Wednesdays 11th Step Contemplative Prayer       7:00 pm 

Thursdays Contemplative Prayer    6:30 pm 

Thursdays Womenôs AA Group       5:30 pm 

June 1 ï 30 Almost Heaven Retreats continue 
 

                                                                
 
 
 

PROGRAMS   -  RETREATS ï ACTIVITIES  

Are you interested in one of the programs ï retreats- activities on our calendar? 

Call:  304-345-0926 

E-mail:  wviscr@aol.com 

Fax: 1-304-345-8206 

mailto:wviscr@aol.com
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Please Pray for the Success of These WVIS Programs 

 

Giving Jesus Your Heart: 

A Spiritual Transplant Weekend 
 

March 15-18, 2018 
 

This is a new, retreat experience offered by 

The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality 

 

With 

Reverend F. Leon Alexander and Gerri Wright as Co-Facilitators 
 

                    In addition, pray for the 12 Participants. 
                          

                                  2ÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÂÏÏËÌÅÔ ÆÏÒ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ *ÅÓÕÓ 9ÏÕÒ (ÅÁÒÔ 2ÅÔÒÅÁÔȡ 
                        ÈÔÔÐȡȾȾ×ÖÉÓȢÏÒÇȾ×ÐȤÃÏÎÔÅÎÔȾÕÐÌÏÁÄÓȾΨΦΧέȾΧΧȾ'ÉÖÉÎÇȤ*ÅÓÕÓȤ/ÕÒȤ(ÅÁÒÔȤ2ÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎȤÂÏÏËÌÅÔȢÐÄÆ 

http://wvis.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/11/Giving-Jesus-Our-Heart-Registration-booklet.pdf
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SAVE THE DATE 

Saturday, September 22, 2018 

For 

DIRECTING THE EIGHT DAY RETREAT 

IN DAILY LIFE 

Techniques-Texts-Tips-Testimonies 

10:00am-2:00pm 

Fee-$100.00 

Dr. Bob Harrison-Facilitator 

Lunch Provided 

Overnight lodging is available at an additional 

cost. 
 

A NEW WORSHOP 
 

Soup and Silence, followed by Sacred 
Journey Workshop 

(Offered by BA Miskowiec, Associate 
Spiritual Director Intern) 

 
Begins in February 2018. 

 
A different prayer style each month 
(see Soup and Silence flyer). 
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;;; I would like to help The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality.   

 I am enclosing a donation:  $________________ 
WVIS is a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization. 

All donations are tax deductible to the fullest extent of the law. 
 

Credit Card:            ______Visa   ____Master Card    ____Discover 
Name on card:   __________________________________________ 
Card Number: _________________________________ Expiration Date ____________ 

 

 

  ____ Please send me information on ___________________________________. 
 

Name:  __________________________________________________________________ 
Address:  ________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________ 

Home phone:   _____________ Cell Phone: _____________ Work ph:  __________ 
Email address:  __________________________________________________________ 

Mail to:  West Virginia Institute for Spirituality 

1601 Virginia Street, East 
Charleston, WV 25311 

 
The West Virginia Institute for Spirituality offers services to all without discrimination on the basis  

of race, color, age, religious creed, disability, sex, ancestry or national origin. 

Non Profit 

Organization 

US Postage 

PAID 

Charleston, WV 

Permit No. 

162 

West Virginia Institute for Spirituality 

1601 Virginia Street East 

Charleston, WV 25311 

 

 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 
 


